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Oakley and Deane Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on 19th December   2019

Present: Mr. Hewitt (Chairman), Mr. Bealing and Mr Bullions.
1. Apologies
Apologies were received from Dr. Johnstone, Mrs. Smith and from Mrs. Taylor (Borough Councillor) 
 
2. Minutes of the meeting held on 5th December, having been circulated to all members prior to the meeting were approved by the Committee and signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting.

3. Planning Applications

 19/03251/ROC 3 Folletts Close. Variation of conditions 1 and 5 of 19/02221/HSE to allow retention of existing shed. Members requested an extension to allow further investigation and will respond at the next meeting on 2nd January 2020.

 17/00818/OUT Manydown Outline Application. Members now have hard copies of the Transport Assessment and the Movement Strategy and will discuss at the meeting on 2nd January 2020.

 

4. The Committee noted the following decisions: 

	
	
	


5. Other Planning Issues:

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Hewitt informed members of the issues he had recently experienced with the Enforcement team at BDBC. Having been advised by Cllr Miller to contact Enforcement to request further information about the sales office being constructed at the Park Farm site in Station Road, Mr. Hewitt was told that ‘ it was none of our business’. He then raised an issue about the construction of the garage at a property in the village, which was not as per the agreed plans and was advised that it was not a material breach and could be easily resolved with a retrospective application. There is also an ongoing issue East Oakley House. The original gates were removed during construction, and an application to replace them with a new wall and gates was refused. Now a hedge and gates have been installed and despite it being a Grade 2 listed building, in a conservation area, it appears no conditions were required.  Members asked the clerk to write to BDBC and raise these issues with the Head of Planning.

6. Date of the next meeting was agreed to be Thursday 2nd January 2020
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